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Date: 03/30/25 
 
To: Marijuana Control Board 
 
 
From:  Alaska Marijuana Industry Association (AMIA) 


PO BOX 190283. Anchorage AK 99519 
president@alaskamia.org | www.alaskamia.org   


Re: AMIA Public Comment Proposed Changes to AAC 306.435 | Batch Tagging 
 
Dear Members of the Marijuana Control Board, 
 
We would like to extend our warm congratulations to Lacy Wilcox on her appointment to the public seat 
on the board. We are confident that she will continue to be an advocate not only for the health and growth 
of our industry but also for the public health and safety. Her dedication and experience make her an 
invaluable addition to the board. 
 
We also want to extend our gratitude to the Marijuana Control Board and enforcement staff for their 
responsiveness to our concerns regarding intoxicating hemp/marijuana. We greatly appreciate the diligent 
efforts being made across the State of Alaska. We look forward to supporting the AMCO office in their 
continued efforts to ensure that these products are removed from the shelves of unlicensed retailers. 
 
We would like to express our appreciation to Senator Claman and Representative Tomaszewski for 
listening to our concerns and working to address the issues with the failing tax structure which is 
strangling the legal marijuana industry. Our industry is facing significant challenges and needs support 
from the Marijuana Control Board to stabilize and thrive. One of the most critical areas needing attention 
is the reduction of the excise tax, which currently burdens cultivators and jeopardizes the viability of many 
businesses. AMIA strongly supports reducing the state excise tax from $50 per ounce to $12 per ounce. 
This change is essential to stabilizing the legal cannabis market in Alaska. We respectfully request that 
the Marijuana Control Board support legislative efforts aimed at reducing the current excise tax burden on 
the cannabis industry. Additionally, we request support for the reinstatement of the C-Corp tax exemption, 
as a significant number of industry members have opted to incorporate under this structure. 
 
Lastly, we strongly advocate for a regulatory amendment regarding Batch Tagging, as outlined in 3 AAC 
306.435 - Marijuana Inventory Tracking System. We propose that a marijuana cultivation facility shall 
assign a tracking number to each crop of marijuana plants when the height of one or more plants exceeds 
18 inches or flowering. This adjustment would help streamline the process, reduce unnecessary burdens 
on cultivators, decrease environmental waste, and result in cost savings, as cultivators in our state 
currently face some of the highest production costs in the nation. 
 
Thank you for your attention to these matters and for your ongoing dedication to the well-being of the 
cannabis industry and the public. We look forward to continued collaboration to foster a fair and 
sustainable regulatory environment. 
 


Respectfully, 
The Alaska Marijuana Industry Association Board of Directors 
 
 
 



mailto:president@alaskamia.org
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.


From: Alaska Marijuana Industry Association
To: CED MCB AMCO (CED sponsored)
Subject: MCB Public Comment | Batch Tagging
Date: Friday, April 4, 2025 2:14:00 PM
Attachments: AMIA Public Comment Proposed Changes to AAC 306.435 Batch Tagging.pdf


You don't often get email from akmjindustry@gmail.com. Learn why this is important


Dear Marijuana Control Board Members,


Please see attached the public comment from the Alaska Marijuana Industry Association. We
appreciate the opportunity to provide our input and look forward to your consideration.


If you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to reach out.


Sincerely, 


AMIA


www.alaskamarijuanaindustry.org      


This email is the property of the Alaska Marijuana Industry Association and may contain confidential and/or
privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient or have received this e-mail in error please notify the
sender immediately and delete this e-mail. Any unauthorized copying, disclosure or distribution of the material in this e-
mail is strictly forbidden
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Date: 03/30/25 
 
To: Marijuana Control Board 
 
 
From:  Alaska Marijuana Industry Association (AMIA) 



PO BOX 190283. Anchorage AK 99519 
president@alaskamia.org | www.alaskamia.org   



Re: AMIA Public Comment Proposed Changes to AAC 306.435 | Batch Tagging 
 
Dear Members of the Marijuana Control Board, 
 
We would like to extend our warm congratulations to Lacy Wilcox on her appointment to the public seat 
on the board. We are confident that she will continue to be an advocate not only for the health and growth 
of our industry but also for the public health and safety. Her dedication and experience make her an 
invaluable addition to the board. 
 
We also want to extend our gratitude to the Marijuana Control Board and enforcement staff for their 
responsiveness to our concerns regarding intoxicating hemp/marijuana. We greatly appreciate the diligent 
efforts being made across the State of Alaska. We look forward to supporting the AMCO office in their 
continued efforts to ensure that these products are removed from the shelves of unlicensed retailers. 
 
We would like to express our appreciation to Senator Claman and Representative Tomaszewski for 
listening to our concerns and working to address the issues with the failing tax structure which is 
strangling the legal marijuana industry. Our industry is facing significant challenges and needs support 
from the Marijuana Control Board to stabilize and thrive. One of the most critical areas needing attention 
is the reduction of the excise tax, which currently burdens cultivators and jeopardizes the viability of many 
businesses. AMIA strongly supports reducing the state excise tax from $50 per ounce to $12 per ounce. 
This change is essential to stabilizing the legal cannabis market in Alaska. We respectfully request that 
the Marijuana Control Board support legislative efforts aimed at reducing the current excise tax burden on 
the cannabis industry. Additionally, we request support for the reinstatement of the C-Corp tax exemption, 
as a significant number of industry members have opted to incorporate under this structure. 
 
Lastly, we strongly advocate for a regulatory amendment regarding Batch Tagging, as outlined in 3 AAC 
306.435 - Marijuana Inventory Tracking System. We propose that a marijuana cultivation facility shall 
assign a tracking number to each crop of marijuana plants when the height of one or more plants exceeds 
18 inches or flowering. This adjustment would help streamline the process, reduce unnecessary burdens 
on cultivators, decrease environmental waste, and result in cost savings, as cultivators in our state 
currently face some of the highest production costs in the nation. 
 
Thank you for your attention to these matters and for your ongoing dedication to the well-being of the 
cannabis industry and the public. We look forward to continued collaboration to foster a fair and 
sustainable regulatory environment. 
 



Respectfully, 
The Alaska Marijuana Industry Association Board of Directors 
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Date: 03/17/25 
 
To:  Alaska Marijuana Control Board (MCB) 


mcb.amco@alaska.gov 
Bruce Schulte  
bruce.schulte@gmail.com  


 
From:  Alaska Marijuana Industry Association (AMIA) 


 
 


 
Re: Thank you, Bruce Schulte, for your Leadership, Commitment and Lighthearted Spirit on the   


Marijuana Control Board. 
 


Dear Mr. Schulte, 


The Alaska Marijuana Industry Association (AMIA) would like to take a moment to recognize and express 
our deepest gratitude for your years of service and dedication to Alaska’s cannabis industry. Your 
countless volunteered hours on the Marijuana Control Board have played an essential role in shaping fair 
and balanced regulations that have supported the responsible growth of our industry. 


Throughout your tenure, you have demonstrated an unwavering commitment to fostering a regulatory 
environment that is both thoughtful and effective. Your approach to policymaking—always measured, fair, 
and solution-oriented—has been instrumental in creating a stable foundation for businesses and 
consumers alike. The cannabis industry in Alaska would not be where it is today without the dedication of 
individuals like you, who have worked tirelessly to ensure a functional and sustainable marketplace. 


Your leadership and willingness to listen to the concerns of industry stakeholders have not gone 
unnoticed. It is because of efforts like yours that we continue to see progress in regulatory efficiency, 
business development, and consumer safety. We are grateful for your hard work and the countless hours 
you have invested in serving our community. 


We’ll also miss the humor and warmth you brought to every meeting. No matter how serious the 
discussion, you had a way of making everyone laugh and keeping things in perspective. Your ability to 
balance professionalism with lightheartedness made the work more enjoyable for all of us. On behalf of 
AMIA and the entire industry, thank you for your service. We appreciate everything you have done and 
look forward to continuing to build upon the strong foundation you have helped establish. 


Respectfully, 
The Alaska Marijuana Industry Association  
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.


From: Alaska Marijuana Industry Association
To: bruce.schulte@gmail.com; CED MCB AMCO (CED sponsored)
Cc: president@alaskamia.org
Subject: Grateful for Your Dedication to the MCB
Date: Tuesday, March 18, 2025 3:13:41 PM
Attachments: AMIA Thank You Letter to Bruce Schulte.pdf


You don't often get email from akmjindustry@gmail.com. Learn why this is important


Dear Mr. Schulte,


AMIA deeply appreciates your dedication and countless hours on the Marijuana
Control Board. Your fair approach and leadership have shaped Alaska’s cannabis
industry for the better. We’ll also miss the humor and perspective you brought to
every meeting!
Thank you for everything—you’ve made a lasting impact.


Best,
The Alaska Marijuana Industry Association


This email is the property of the Alaska Marijuana Industry Association and may contain confidential and/or
privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient or have received this e-mail in error please notify the
sender immediately and delete this e-mail. Any unauthorized copying, disclosure or distribution of the material in this e-
mail is strictly forbidden
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Date: 03/17/25 
 
To:  Alaska Marijuana Control Board (MCB) 



mcb.amco@alaska.gov 
Bruce Schulte  
bruce.schulte@gmail.com  



 
From:  Alaska Marijuana Industry Association (AMIA) 



 
 



 
Re: Thank you, Bruce Schulte, for your Leadership, Commitment and Lighthearted Spirit on the   



Marijuana Control Board. 
 



Dear Mr. Schulte, 



The Alaska Marijuana Industry Association (AMIA) would like to take a moment to recognize and express 
our deepest gratitude for your years of service and dedication to Alaska’s cannabis industry. Your 
countless volunteered hours on the Marijuana Control Board have played an essential role in shaping fair 
and balanced regulations that have supported the responsible growth of our industry. 



Throughout your tenure, you have demonstrated an unwavering commitment to fostering a regulatory 
environment that is both thoughtful and effective. Your approach to policymaking—always measured, fair, 
and solution-oriented—has been instrumental in creating a stable foundation for businesses and 
consumers alike. The cannabis industry in Alaska would not be where it is today without the dedication of 
individuals like you, who have worked tirelessly to ensure a functional and sustainable marketplace. 



Your leadership and willingness to listen to the concerns of industry stakeholders have not gone 
unnoticed. It is because of efforts like yours that we continue to see progress in regulatory efficiency, 
business development, and consumer safety. We are grateful for your hard work and the countless hours 
you have invested in serving our community. 



We’ll also miss the humor and warmth you brought to every meeting. No matter how serious the 
discussion, you had a way of making everyone laugh and keeping things in perspective. Your ability to 
balance professionalism with lightheartedness made the work more enjoyable for all of us. On behalf of 
AMIA and the entire industry, thank you for your service. We appreciate everything you have done and 
look forward to continuing to build upon the strong foundation you have helped establish. 



Respectfully, 
The Alaska Marijuana Industry Association  
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.


From: Taylor Burns
To: CED MCB AMCO (CED sponsored); AMCO Admin (CED sponsored)
Subject: Dope Dynasty
Date: Thursday, February 6, 2025 10:42:31 AM


Some people who received this message don't often get email from sales.dopedynastyak@gmail.com. Learn why
this is important


Attention AMCO Board members,


My name is Taylor Burns. I work for Dope Dynasty and I would like to make a public 
statement about our NOV. As the manager of the facility I take full responsibility for the 
oversight of tags on plants. I would love to be completely honest and transparent with each 
and everyone of you. Earlier in 2024 Ryan Smith and myself lost our 14 year old daughter 
unexpectedly when she went to sleep and never woke up. Since then it has been a struggle 
to get out of bed everyday and show up to work. As you can imagine this is any parent's 
worst nightmare. Since losing her Casey Wilkins has been extremely patient in letting us 
get back to work slowly. We have been able to be compliant and maintain the facility. When 
we had a walk through in June we passed with no issues. We pride ourselves on respecting 
the laws and the track and trace system. Any of our customers can testify we are compliant 
and organized with all wholesale transfers. During the time of November and December our 
mental health took a major toll as it was our first holiday season without our daughter and 
the one year mark was approaching. Ryan got extremely far behind on tagging plants. I 
understand this is not an excuse by any means I just want to be clear that there was no ill 
intent, or diversions. It was us just trying to survive the holiday season. We would never 
jeopardize our jobs, the jobs of our employees or our friend Casey Wilkins. I 100% 
misspoke when I said we had ordered tags. I genuinely thought we did. I apologize for that 
as well. Again this is not an excuse I just want the board to know we had and still have no 
intentions of breaking any laws or regulations. It was just an honest human mistake. 


Thank you for your time,
Taylor Burns 



mailto:sales.dopedynastyak@gmail.com
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.


From: Tiffany Ellis
To: CED MCB AMCO (CED sponsored)
Subject: Fairbanks Marijuana Cultivations
Date: Wednesday, March 5, 2025 5:23:24 PM


You don't often get email from tiffany907.tm@gmail.com. Learn why this is important


Good afternoon,


The smell of marijuana in Fairbanks city limits has become increasingly bad. It seems like it
used to be pretty regulated for cultivations to have filtering systems to avoid this problem. 
And over the past few months it’s seems to have gotten very lax. Many areas of Fairbanks
smell so very strongly, and I was under the impression this was regulated by AMCO to
prevent this. 


Thank you, a concerned citizen
Tiffany Ellis 



mailto:tiffany907.tm@gmail.com
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.


From: Jana Weltzin
To: CED MCB AMCO (CED sponsored)
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored); Brenda Mills
Subject: Fwd: Comments for Marijuana Mailbox in regards to Marijuana sales Limits on Quantity Sold
Date: Friday, April 4, 2025 1:36:41 PM
Attachments: MCB Letter regarding limits on quantity sold - SIGNED.pdf


You don't often get email from jana@jdwcounsel.com. Learn why this is important


Hello! I sent to the wrong email address - happy Friday!


Jana D. Weltzin, Esq.


JDW, LLC


Principal Owner


901 Photo Avenue


Anchorage, Alaska 99503


jana@jdwcounsel.com


907-231-3750 Office Line 
630-913-1113 Cell


*Licensed in Alaska and Arizona


 


The information contained in this message is privileged and confidential.  It is intended only to be read by the
individual or entity named above or their designee.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are
on notice that any distribution of this message, in any form is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this message in
error, please immediately notify the sender and delete or destroy any copy of this message. 


P Think green, please don't print unnecessarily


 


---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Jana Weltzin <jana@jdwcounsel.com>
Date: Fri, Apr 4, 2025 at 1:19 PM
Subject: Comments for Marijuana Mailbox in regards to Marijuana sales Limits on Quantity
Sold
To: <marijuana@alaska.gov>
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored) <marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov>, Brenda Mills



mailto:jana@jdwcounsel.com

mailto:mcb.amco@alaska.gov

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

mailto:brenda@jdwcounsel.com

https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification

mailto:jana@jdwcounsel.com

mailto:jana@jdwcounsel.com

mailto:marijuana@alaska.gov

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov































<brenda@jdwcounsel.com>


Hello! My hope is that this will make it into the April MCB mailbox - please see attached and
thank you very much. Have a great weekend,


Jana D. Weltzin, Esq.


JDW, LLC


Principal Owner


901 Photo Avenue


Anchorage, Alaska 99503


jana@jdwcounsel.com


907-231-3750 Office Line 
630-913-1113 Cell


*Licensed in Alaska and Arizona


 


The information contained in this message is privileged and confidential.  It is intended only to be read by the
individual or entity named above or their designee.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are
on notice that any distribution of this message, in any form is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this message in
error, please immediately notify the sender and delete or destroy any copy of this message. 


P Think green, please don't print unnecessarily
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.


From: Bruce Schulte
To: Alaska Marijuana Industry Association
Cc: CED MCB AMCO (CED sponsored); president@alaskamia.org
Subject: Re: Grateful for Your Dedication to the MCB
Date: Thursday, March 20, 2025 2:26:44 PM


You don't often get email from bruce.schulte@gmail.com. Learn why this is important


Thank you. I appreciate the kind words.


Bruce


On Tue, Mar 18, 2025 at 3:13 PM Alaska Marijuana Industry Association
<akmjindustry@gmail.com> wrote:


Dear Mr. Schulte,


AMIA deeply appreciates your dedication and countless hours on the Marijuana
Control Board. Your fair approach and leadership have shaped Alaska’s cannabis
industry for the better. We’ll also miss the humor and perspective you brought to
every meeting!
Thank you for everything—you’ve made a lasting impact.


Best,
The Alaska Marijuana Industry Association


This email is the property of the Alaska Marijuana Industry Association and may contain confidential and/or
privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient or have received this e-mail in error please notify the
sender immediately and delete this e-mail. Any unauthorized copying, disclosure or distribution of the material in this e-
mail is strictly forbidden
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the State of Alaska mail system. Do not
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content
is safe.


From: Judah nothanks
To: Judah nothanks; CED MCB AMCO (CED sponsored)
Subject: comment on marijuana regulations
Date: Thursday, February 6, 2025 1:10:14 PM


You don't often get email from buckeye.boy@hotmail.com. Learn why this is important


Hello. My name is Judah Ridgway. I gave a comment at the meeting on the 5th via zoom. My
comment was in regard to genetically modified cannabis plants. I think you'll find a
correlation between the sharp decline in dispensary sales and the introduction on genetically
modified plants... People can taste it. And don't like the product. If you get rid of the
genetically modified plants, and let people grow their "bag seeds" I think you'll see a return of
sales to the dispensaries. I've included a few links to help tie this together.


This article establishes an approximate time of introduction onto the market
https://cannadelics.com/2020/12/28/canbreed-introduced-the-worlds-first-fully-stable-and-
genetically-uniform-cannabis-hybrid-seeds/


This article connects ethos to canbreed
https://www.ethosgenetics.com/resources/new-breeding-technology


This artical also establishes an approximate time of introduction
https://www.budbillion.com/posts/death-of-a-trimmer-part-2-a-shocking-death-reveals-
serious-health-hazards-in-the-cannabis-industry/


This video connects the facility to genetically modified plants
https://m.youtube.com/watch?v=EgTgsO-ByCE


This article shows the decline in sales


https://mjbizdaily.com/us-cannabis-sales-by-state/
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